## SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA

President: Richard Ingram, Monrovia, CA

Vice President: Mike Choate, Dana Point, CA

Secretary: Shirley Nix, Woodland Hills, CA

Treasurer: Diane Reidy, Santa Ana, CA

Reporter: Shirley Nix, Woodland Hills, CA

Board Representative: Frank Nix, Woodland Hills, CA

The Southern California Chapter hosted the AMICA National Convention last year which kept us busy for quite a while. It was a fine convention and everyone seemed to enjoy themselves.

Our meetings are held on the even-numbered months, and we had meetings at the homes of Mike and Kathy Choate, Jerry Pell, Richard Ingram, Frank and Shirley Nix, Fred and Deanna Roth, Jack Conway and the Griffith Park Merry-Go-Round, and the "Rosen" Roxie, the home of Ken and Jenice Rosen.

We participated in the organ rally in Sutter Creek, which is a lot of fun.

We have two possible organ rallies planned for this year. Our chapter is alive and well.

Submitted by Shirley Nix, Board Reporter, Woodland Hills, CA